Yes, I can tell you more about our Joint Landing Blitz Information/Social.

 

We have two lake organizations on Berry Lake which perform different functions.  The Berry Lake Association (BLA) handles lake management (e.g. planning grants, AIS Control grants, shore land restorations) while the Berry Lake Property Owners Association (BLPOA) handles socials, contests, corn boils and other social functions.  Both groups do Clean Boats Clean Waters (CBCW) activities.

 

Some people might imagine that two lake organizations is a sign of disunity, conflict, or dysfunction instead of the sign of a vibrant community with multiple avenues for people to express themselves in doing lake oriented activities in civic groups most suited for the particular activity according to the tradition of American civic culture described by Alexis de Tocqueville.  So, we decided to hold a Joint Boat Landing Blitz Information/Social at the boat landing as a display of unity and common purpose.
 

The two organizations divided the tasks. BLA did CBCW, invited the County AIS Coordinator, Sheriff Deputy and the press, and sponsored an AIS information table with literature, aquatic plants from the lake, and maps of the infestation..  BLPOA did CBCW and sponsored the social with drinks and snack food.

 

The BLA and BLPOA jointly ran CBCW inspections from 6:00 AM to 6:00 PM.  Those CBCW hours and the BLA information table both earned volunteer hours which we contributed to our County AIS Coordinator to help her fill her requirement of 400 hours.

At the information table we had samples of native plants and treated EWM which we showed and discussed.  We had Paul Skawinski's aquatic plant book and other aquatic plant information.  While we discussed plants and AIS with people, the BLPOA served drinks and snacks that refreshed and attracted people from the lake.

 

The crowd did the usual social meeting and talking, giving the AIS Coordinator the perfect opportunity to mix and spread her message with lots of people.

 

All of this was done at the landing with the Information/Social component going from 2:00 PM until 6:00 PM.

 

Do you know of anyone who did something like that...or ever did?

 

It worked out very well.  Indeed, it proved the point that two lake organizations are not a sign of dysfunction or social pathology but the sign of a healthy, vibrant, and active lake community where people have more options in helping the lake.  If our event was the only one like it in the state then I think we made our point that two lake organizations working together can be better than one.

 

Check out our website with photos, a report, and the AIS Coordinators thank you letters.

 

Go to www.berrylake.org and click on the Boat Landing Blitz link under the second photo from the top of the right column.

 

Brian Ewart

Berry Lake Association, Inc.

